               CALARA AGM – FRIDAY 5th APRIL 2024 - AGENDA
1) Chairman’s Welcome

2) Chairman’s Report 

3) Secretary’s Report

4) Treasurer’s Report

5) Appointment of Officers to the Committee

Nominations for everyone on the proposed list of officers/committee members
were received by the deadline.
Chairman  



Ann Perriman
Vice Chairman


Terry Moyle

Secretary  



Chris Baker 

Treasurer  



Peter Woods

Membership Secretary 

Chris Coleman

Art & Craft



Chris Coleman

Bowls Organiser  


Chris Frost

Village Hall Representative
Jackie Baker
Newsletter



Gill White

Elastixs Organiser


Barbara Lowe

Lunches  



Sheila Scott
Holidays 



Cliff Burke
Outings

  

Carole Burke
Speakers/Entertainment

Cliff Burke
Cribbage



Gwen Hawkes  
Whist




Gwen Hawkes  

Catering Organiser  

Sheila Rosier

Solitaire Organiser  


Sheila Rosier
Raffles 



Gill and Cliff White
Books and puzzles


Barbara Lowe
6) Vote of thanks to retiring members
7) Any Other Business

AGM REPORTS

Chairman’s notes
After some 10 years as your Chairman I have decided to stand down. Some months ago I had a minor stroke which has affected my memory among other things. I am also suffering vertigo affecting my balance etc. I have already advised your committee of my intentions
Secretary’s report
During the last financial year your committee has been very active behind the scenes to keep the club running successfully.  The committee meets once a month.

Together with the Chairman I have been in touch with Kentara and attended area meetings with other clubs to exchange views and ideas.

We hope you have enjoyed the entertainment programme which for the last year was administered by Val Frampton, who we sadly lost last summer. We were fortunate in that a relatively new member, Cliff Burke, agreed to take over the speakers and entertainment job and subsequently his wife, Carole, agreed to organise the trips and outings. Cliff with Carole's support has also taken over the holiday organiser's job with the Warners holiday in July now well supported.

We had 3 day trips during the last 12 months - Sikh Temple, Bexhill/Norman's Bay and the Milestones Museum. Proposed trips to Suffolk and Audley End did not go ahead due to lack of support. Coach costs have increased substantially and in order to arrange day trips we need to be able to fill a coach to keep the costs per head at a reasonable level. The same applies to theatre trips where ticket prices are very expensive, but we are keeping a watch for special offers.

Over the last year, our membership has steadily increased and now stands at 183 with an additional 25 associate members.  We try to keep in touch with everyone by the newsletter which is available at the main meeting and also from activity leaders. The website also has the current newsletter and latest news.

Treasurer’s report

Peter Woods, our treasurer, is not able to be with us today as he is on a cruise, but he will be back next week for our committee meeting.
Before he left, Peter had completed the accounts for the first 11 months of our financial year (up to 31st January) and the financial details are on the noticeboard. This shows that our total funds were £4,411.54 at the 11 month stage compared with £4,247.14 at the last AGM, so our financial position is very stable.

When looking at the accounts you will see that the major expense relates to the hall fees which are grouped together and not allocated to each activity. We are fortunate in having concessionary fees as a regular hall user.

After the comments in our February newsletter about a "verifier" to check and approve the accounts Peter has now found a volunteer who will be able to carry out this task once all the year end figures have been finalised.
